






Project Summary 
 

I would like to move my chiropractic business from 421 N. Marion street to 191 N. Marion 

street.  The location at 191 N. Marion street was my father’s State Farm business for 30 years 

prior to his retirement in May of 2020. Since then, it has been up for sale with minimal interest 

and no offers. They hired two different realtors and marketed the space and the few interested 

parties were doctors. The few restaurants that inquired quickly declined due to the space not 

being well-suited for a restaurant.  

My plan is to move my busy business to this location and continue growing and serving the 

people of OPRF and the surrounding communities. Many people and families in the community 

have been coming to me for the past 10 years. Currently I see about 130 people in the office 

every week and I’m still growing. This will bring a lot of foot traffic to the area and patronage to 

the nearby businesses/restaurants. My chiropractic office is focused on family and community 

wellness and therefore will be a great asset to the downtown Oak Park area.  

If the variance is not accepted, it will continue to be very difficult for my parents to sell their 

office.  It has been over a year already. There is no retail nearby and restaurants have stated 

that it is too difficult to convert to a restaurant space.  

 

Thank you for thoughtful consideration.  

 

Dr. Katie Lemley-Costianis 



 

 

To whom it may concern: 

191 N Marion Oak Park, IL was listed for approximately 1 ½ years.  During that time, we had no 
offers and just a few showings.  It seemed most were looking for restaurant space which the 
building is not suited for.  In the last four months of being on the market, we had zero 
showings.  We were one of the two least expensive retail properties on the market. 

 

Sincerely, 

David Lemley 630-926-2637 



Response to Approval Standards 
 

a. The strict application of the terms of the Ordinance will result in undue 
hardship unless the specific relief requested is granted.  
 
The office space at 191 N. Marion st. has been empty for going on 1.5 years. Two 
realtors have attempted to sell it during that time to no avail. It is not well-suited for 
restaurant or retail. There is no retail on that street, and retail and restaurants cluster 
together. If the variance isn’t granted, my parents are going to continue to have a very 
hard time selling the office space.  
 
 
 
 

b.  The particular surroundings, shape or topographical conditions of the 
specific property impose a particular hardship upon the owner, as 
distinguished from a mere inconvenience, if the strict letter of the 
regulations were to be carried out.  
 
The office space at 191 N. Marion st. does not have any retail businesses near it.  
Restaurant owners looked at the space and found it to be unsuitable for a restaurant. 
Code for a restaurant requires ventilation going up above the roof line. The ventilation if 
added would obstruct the view of the upper condo units.  
 
 
 
 

c. The plight of the owner is due to unique circumstances inherent to the 
subject property and not from the personal situation of the owner and 
has not been created by any person presently having a proprietary 
interest in the property in question.  

 
The plight of the owner is due to the reasons stated above. The applicant did not create 
these conditions. 
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